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Mr. Chairman,

Permit me to begin by expressing the profound gratitude of my delegation to the
Chairman of the 50^^ session, Mr. Janos Martonyi, for bis leadership of the session and
the UNCITRAL Secretariat for the excellent reports of each working groups and the bard
work throughout the year.

The delegation of Indonesia acknowledges the role of the Commission in furthering 'the
progressive harmonization and unification of the private law of international trade' in
the interest of all people, particularly those of the developing countries. In this
connection, we deeply celebrate the importance of the contribution of the rule of law to
the achievement of SDG 2030.

Among others, UNCITRAL marked its 50'^ anniversary by holding a congress under the
theme: "Modernizing international trade law to support innovation and sustainable
development".

That event was relevant in showcasing the significant role of the Commission in
promoting rule of law in the international trade and economy over the past half a
century, and we commend the Commission for successfully hosting it.

Indonesia is also pleased to have had the opportunity to participate in the work of the
entire working group of the UNCITRAL during its membership from 2013 to 2019.

We are pleased to see that UNCITRAL has completed a number of projects this year. The
first one is the adoption of 




